[image: image1.jpg]%S HARRIERS



Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: Tuesday 1st April 2014

	Present :     Jane Bryant, Emma O’Looney,  Amanda Newham, , Neil Chapman, Helen Horton, Paul Stephens,Val Kerr,

	Apologies:  Beth Massey, Julie Elmes, Paul Wood, Shirley Wood, Chris Oxlade, Paul Sugden, Henry Heavisides,


	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting March 4th 2014 Agreed.
	

	2

	Matters Arising 
i. Ilkley Moor Park Run. Miranda was waiting for further feedback from Bradford Council
ii. Badgerstone Relays. Mark Mon-Williams has now confirmed he will organise these.
iii. HSRL. Numbers going well, and Andrew Sheldon had requested more.

iv. Beginners session. This was due to start 6th May. Publicity in Gazette this week (8th April).

v. Fell Race Accounts. Chris Oxlade had reported a £550 profit. This compared to £802 on 2013. The difference was due to the cost of the Buffs given to each finisher.
	

	3
	Running the Club
a) Harrier of the Month. Matthew Rutter had agreed to take over HoM. Nominations were:
· Jann Smith - Trollers Trot
· Jane McCarthy - Wilmslow half

· Tony Melechi - Trollers Trot

· Nicky Green – Wilmslow half and Hull 20

· Will Buckton – Ilkley Moor, Black Combe and Haworth Hobble

· Petra Bijsterveld – Club Night announcements

The winners were volunteering – Petra; and Running – Will Buckton
b) Captains Reports. The Fell report is attached and was noted.

c) Annual Awards: A full discussion took place regarding the Annual Awards including the venue, timing, format and categories. Henry, Chris, Shirley, and Beth had sent written comments. In broad terms it was felt there should be more emphasis on reviewing the year, the layout at the Rugby Club was not ideal, and whilst the entertainment in recent years had been excellent, people would like more chance to chat. The conclusions were as follows:

· An alternative venue would be sought. The upper room in the Vaults was a possibility. Report back to May meeting
· The end of January was agreed, but tickets would be available earlier and both on-line and paper, and the award process begin earlier.

· Music would be lower key, and a quiz was suggested
· The raffle would be revisited
· Award categories as follows:

· Best Runner Female

· Best Runner Male 
· Most Improved Female

· Most Improved Male

· Best Endurance off road M

· Best Endurance off road F

· Best Endurance Road M

· Best Endurance road F 

· Best U 23 F

· Best U 23 M

· Best 50+ F

· Best 50+M

· Contribution to the Club – 2 Awards

· Captains Awards M

· Captains Awards F

· Coaches award F

· Coaches Award M

(under 23 at the end of the year, and over 50 at the beginning of the year)

The Committee would agree a shortlist for each category (except the coaches and captain’s awards) and club members would then be asked to vote.
d) Harriers Races:

· Organisation for Ilkley HSRL race underway.
· Addingham Gala Race. Paul W had advised that he would no longer be organising this. It was agreed to seek a volunteer.

e) Social Programme:
· Dales way Relay. The Bennetts have indicated they would organise this in 2015. Val greed to ask if anybody else was interested in organising in 23014 – possible September
· Jane suggested a Summer BBQ on the ILTSC field. She would seek a volunteer to organise.
· Summer Away Runs. Andy Wolfenden has offered to arrange these again. It was agreed to fund food at one of these.
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	4.

	AOB 
i. Web Site. Paul W had advised he wished to step down from running the web-site. Emma volunteered to assist, and volunteers would be sought.
ii. Membership. Emma reported that membership currently stood at 323. There had been the same number of non-renewals as last year, but fewer new members. It was agreed to have a more in-depth discussion at the next meeting.
iii. Emma indicated she was wishing to step down from Membership Secretary, and Helen Horton had offered to assist.
Date of next meeting – Tuesday May 6th – 8.40pm Ilkley Tennis Club
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Captains Reports

Fell Report – Men and Ladies
(Ilkley Moor fell race was included in last month’s report)

A month of good local races began with Kate Archer and Jann Smith running well in the Pendle Round. The results were recorded as the same times but Kate was actually around 30 seconds clear of Jann.

A good turnout of Harriers completed the 32 mile Haworth Hobble, including me and Duncan in our first ultra-distance race.

Four of us competed at Heptonstall, a very well flagged and marshalled local race with great refreshments at the end including home-made soup and bread and a beer festival. Recommended for the Harriers league again next year.

A few travelled to the Edale Skyline but no one reported the results.

